
To: Yachats City Council 

From: Bob Bennett, Emergency Planning Committee 

Subject: October 2015 Status Report 

The Committee reviewed the Lincoln County Multi-Jurisdictional Natural Hazard Mitigation 
Plan document prepared by Larry Lewis.  The Committee understands that approval is needed to 
match the actions taken by Lincoln County to meet FEMA requirements and does recommend 
approval.  Please note that the 9 specific tasks included in the document are subject to revisions 
and updates within the next 12 months.  

There are some recommended changes to the current document: 

• Mitigation Action: Yachats #3 – Remove the reference the Eugene Stormwater 
Management Manual. 

• Mitigation Action: Yachats #7 – There are concerns that naming Public Works as the 
Responsible Organization is not warranted.  Ocean View Drive is a Lincoln County road 
and the plan developed by Yachats to accept ownership still has no agreement in place.  
There is a documented plan which should be referenced in Mitigation Action and 
wording changed to reflect the current status for implementing the plan. 

Pending items for Emergency Planning include the following: 

• Next Monday (October 12th) a pre-planning meeting is set with the Mayor Ron Brean, 
Council Member Barbara Frye, Fire Chief Petry, and LCSO Emergency Manager, Jenny 
Demaris to discuss Yachats participation in a statewide Cascadia exercise next June.  

• Begin work of the Yachats Section on the Lincoln County Debris Management Plan 
which is pending adoption by the County Commissioner’s this month. 

• Continue work on updates to the Emergency Management Plan based on the last table top 
exercise.  

CC: Emergency Planning Committee, Walt Weyand, Larry Nixon, Don Goth, Bill Watson, 
Nancy Batchelder, Rick McClung, Larry Lewis 


